
PRESS RELEASE  

Housing Minister Bilal Yasin directs to conduct a public awareness campaign about 
housing schemes to protect the general public from losses. 

RAWALPINDI, November 16, 2024: The Minister for Housing, Urban Development, and Public 
Health Engineering, Bilal Yasin, visited the Commissioner Office in Rawalpindi today to review 
ongoing development projects and initiatives by the Rawalpindi Development Authority (RDA).  

He directed the RDA to launch a comprehensive public awareness campaign about housing 
schemes to protect the general public from financial losses. 

The Minister was welcomed by the Director General of RDA, Kinza Murtaza, along with senior 
officers of RDA and the Assistant Commissioner Rawalpindi.  

The meeting took place in the Commissioner's office conference room, where the Director 
General given a detailed briefing on the various reforms and projects undertaken by RDA, 
including the status of approved and illegal housing schemes, the rehabilitation of the 
Rawalpindi Ring Road, Nullah Lai Expressway, the Metro Corridor Rehabilitation Work, and 
other ongoing developments. 

Minister Bilal Yasin praised RDA’s efforts in driving development in the region and emphasized 
the need for continued work with transparency and integrity. He expressed his commitment to 
ensuring that these critical projects are completed swiftly to benefit the people of Rawalpindi. 

In particular, Minister Yasin highlighted the importance of safeguarding the public from 
fraudulent or illegal housing schemes. He directed RDA to implement an awareness campaign 
to inform residents about the approved and legal schemes, helping them avoid financial risks 
associated with unauthorized developments. 

“The work being done by RDA is commendable, and I urge everyone involved to continue 
pushing forward with these important initiatives,” said Minister Bilal Yasin. “We must ensure that 
the people of Rawalpindi are aware of their rights and the legitimate housing options available to 
them.” 

The meeting was attended by key officials, including Ahmad Hasan Ranjha, Director General 
PHA, Salim Ashraf, Managing Director of WASA, Asif Mehmood Janjua, Director Admin and 
Finance RDA and other officers of RDA, PHA, WASDA and representatives from the Housing, 
Urban Development, and Public Health Engineering Department participated in the meeting.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




